Surrey CCC Video Submissions Assessment Process

Frequently Asked Questions

Why has this process been introduced?
· To expand our Assessment Nomination process to anyone who wishes to apply (*note qualification criteria in Terms of Service document)
· To create a more effective assessment process, which allows our coaches more time to best identify players of interest
How do I apply?
· Please see the instructional video in the web page: www.kiaoval.com/talent-pathway.  
What happens if I am unsuccessful?
· If you are unsuccessful at Phase 1 of this process (Video Submission) you will be provided with a feedback resource that highlights the attributes and skills that we seek to identify and develop in Surrey cricketers
What happens if I progress through this assessment?
· If you are successful at Phase 1, we will invite you to attend an extended ‘in-person’ assessment process (phase 2). If successful at the conclusion of this stage you will be invited to attend a Winter Training Programme 
How will I be informed of the outcome of this assessment?
· Via email, to the address that you have provided with your application
If I am unsuccessful, can I apply again at a later date?
· Yes, you can reapply in the next twelve month cycle (summer 2026) if you believe you can demonstrate noticeable improvement in the attributes/skills highlighted in the feedback resource.
Who is observing the Whatsapp Videos?
· Only members of the SCCC Talent Pathway team will be able to view video submissions (all DBS cleared)
Can I use the Whatsapp number to communicate with SCCC?
· No. These numbers are for the gathering of video submissions and player information only



